

Park Spring Primary School

'Achieving Together'



Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk tel: 0113 2552526

Friday 13 May 2022

Ethos Statement "I am committed to setting myself smart goals"

Summer 1 Diary Dates

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place during this term;

16.05.2022 Walk to School Week

20.05.2022 Denim for Dementia Day

23.05.2022 Year 6 Bikeability Training (Round 1)

24.05.2022 Year 4 Murton Park

25.05.2022 Year 5 Grinton Lodge Trip

27.05.2022 Training Day

30.05.2022 School Close for 1 week—Half Term

06.06.2022 Diamond Jubilee Celebration

07.06.2022 Year 6 Bikeability (Round 2)

10.06.2022 Reception Trip to Hesketh Farm

06.07.2022 Sports Day

25.07.2022 Training Day

26.07.2022 Training Day

Lower Key Stage 2 Celebration Assembly

Last week our Lower Key Stage 2 classes held a celebration assembly altogether outside. It was wonderful to celebrate together and in person.

Here are some of our great achievers!

Well done!



Hockey Event at Crawshaw High School

A small group of children from Year 4 took part in a 'Come and Try' Hockey event at Crawshaw School.

They did 5 different skills including shooting and dribbling and then had a match against another school that ended 1-1. The children represented Park Spring really well, we all had a great time and we really improved our hockey skills!











ATTENDANCE

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this number **07891274260.** Please note that this phone will not be answered for phone calls. This is

last week's attendance report for the week ending 13 May 2022:

Rec A 95.5% Rec B 90.6% 97.5% 1a 92% 1b 2a 89.7% 2b 90% 3a 93.8% 3b 98.7%

4a 96.5% 4b 96.4% 5a 97% 5b 93.8% 6a 98.3% 6b 99%



Total School: 94.8%

96.3% 6c



Denim for Dementia—20 May 2022

On 20 May we will asking pupils and staff to come in to school in denim clothing for a £1 donation to raise money for Alzheimer's Society.

If your child would also like to donate a piece of denim with a personal message on either in memory or in support of someone they know they can bring these to school also at any time before 20 May 2022.



All families and friends from the local area are welcome to join us for our first Big Dig in



Come along for some HALF TERM entertainment!

BIG DIG DAY

Tuesday 31st May

Call in between 10am - 2pm (stay as long as you like)

Bring your trowels, spades, enthusiasm and a picnic! We will be working on improving the flower beds and area near the chickens.

Scooters and Bikes on site

It is BRILLIANT to see children travelling to school on their bikes and scooters.

Please can we remind everyone that these MUST be parked in the bike shelters and they MUST NOT be ridden on the school grounds. This is a health and safety concern.





ELECTRIC SCOOTERS ARE NOT PERMITTED ON SITE AT ANY TIME



Reduce Reuse Kids' Clothes are having monthly Saturday Nearly New Kids' Clothes Events this term at The Pudsey Community Project. Come and stock up on nearly new clothes for your kids - all FREE! (Small

donations by card/cash/tins of food for the food bank are welcomed but not expected)...

14th May, 2-5pm - Baby Clothes (Birth-2yrs) event 18th June, 2-5pm - 3-12yr olds' clothes event 16th July, 2-5pm - School Uniform event

They are also open during term-time every Mon-Tues from 9-11am and Wed-Fri from 10-12noon, just pop in and take whatever you can make use of, we have lots of birth-12yr old clothes to choose from, again all clothes are FREE! Thanks for helping the environment by reusing kids' clothes!

Pudsey Community Project, Fartown, Pudsey LS28 8LP

Jubilee Celebrations

to celebrate Queen Elizabeth's Platinum Jubilee on Monday 6 June 2022 for



our Royal Celebration Garden Party during lunch time that day.

For children who attend nursery at the end of the week (Wednesday PM to Friday) you are invited to attend Nursery at 2pm on Thursday 26 May 2022.

On Monday 6 June children and staff will be encouraged to come in to school in RED, WHITE AND BLUE clothing, in homage to our patriotic colours of the Great Britain Flag.



You should have received your invite and a letter via email with further details.

Exciting news for all Outdoor Enthusiasts!

Mrs Ward is setting up a group for staff, families and people from the local area to have regular involvement in improving our lovely outdoor space at Park Spring. It is called **Park Spring's Outdoor Enthusiasts** and you can be involved in any way that suits you.

If you would like to join this fun and friendly group then please email me at the following email ad dress: Nbeginning@parkspringprimary.co.uk or, alternatively, please speak to someone in the office and they will pass on your details to me.

If you're not able to be part of the group but you know of any local contacts that may be helpful in any way to do with the outdoors then please let me know of them!

We would like to say a BIG THANK YOU to all the volunteers that got involved with Daffodil Planting last year- daffodils at the main entrance near the sign have been looking really lovely. In the future I would love our group to do more things in the local community to develop the outdoors around and about Park Spring.

Sports Day 2022—Wednesday 6th July Sports Day

We are delighted to be able to organise a Sports Day this year and what gives us even greater joy we are able to invite families!



Our sports day will take place on 6 July and we will be in touch shortly with all the details, however here is a brief overview of how we expect the day to proceed. We hope this allows you the time to make arrangements to attend.

10am-12pm Years 1,2,3

12-1pm Lunch as a whole school on the field with parents.



1-3pm Years 4,5,6

Nursery and Reception TBC

We hope you can make it!



Warmer Weather

Please ensure your child a suitably dressed for the ever changing weather conditions. Please apply sun cream before school as we will not be able to apply this for children. Please ensure your child has a sun hat.

Absence Reporting—Please remember to report your child's absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to

07891 274 260











Follow these five sun ready tips to stay safe in the sun

In partnership with MACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT



Use 5-star rated, high-SPF sun cream



Drink plenty of water



Cover up with a hat and long sleeves



Wear sunglasses to Stay in the shade protect your eyes



between 11 to 3

